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May 23, 2012

Mr. Gordon Gillette, President
Tampa Electric

PO Box 111

Tampa, FL 33601

Dear Mr. Gillette:

| am writing you today as Chairman of the Fishhawk Community Development District Il (CDD Il)
with regard to the proposed TECO transmission line corridor adjacent to the FishHawk Ranch
Community. Residents within the CDD Il portion of the FishHawk Ranch community, which
could be impacted the greatest by the installation of this transmission line, have raised
numerous concerns regarding potential impacts to their families and property value should
TECO elect to construct in this corridor.

The Board of Supervisors, at the May 21, 2012 meeting, voted unanimously to request that
TECO re-examine and evaluate alternative routes for the high voltage transmission corridor in
order to eliminate and minimize the impact on existing residents within FishHawk Ranch.

The CDD Il constructs and maintains a high level of community infrastructure and feels that
locating high voltage transmission lines in the proposed area is inconsistent with the overall
character and appearance of the Community.

| would also request that the CDD |l Board be kept informed of any pending TECO design and
construction plans so the District has a clear understanding of any potential impacts to District
owned and maintained property such as ponds, drainage facilities and trails.

I will be glad to meet with you regarding possible alternatives at your convenience.

Sincerely,

=

Tom Panaseny, Chairma
Fishhawk Community Development District Il



